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Shannon Westerlund

From: Shannon Westerlund
Sent: Thursday, August 13, 2020 12:34 PM
To: danhans357@gmail.com
Cc: Kimberly Burton; Peter P. Gansen
Subject: permit application

Re: App# 2020-006313 
 
Hi Dan, 
Our office has received your permit application for a patio which is under review.  
It appears you are applying for the patio using ‘patio encroachment’ per Section 6.3 C. of the Shoreland Management 
Ordinance. 
Our records show variance #31285V was issued on the parcel in 2004 for a new residence and deck. If a variance has 
been granted previously then a variance is required for any future additions and/or expansions to a non-conforming 
structure. (See excerpt below) 
 
For this reason, your application is being denied and a full refund will be credited. To request a variance please submit 
an application online here under Section 6. https://pzpermit.co.aitkin.mn.us/index.php  
If you have questions on the variance process or application please contact Kim or Pete in Planning & Zoning at 218-927-
7342. 
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Best regards, 
 
Shannon Westerlund 
Aitkin County Planning & Zoning 
Environmental Services 
307 2nd Street NW, Rm 219, Aitkin, MN 56431 
218-927-7342 
Fax: 218-927-4372 
www.co.aitkin.mn.us 

 
 




